Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
January 15, 2020
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky, Jocelyn Perez, Bri Rys, and Beth McClure (not a board member)
1. Call to Order: Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m..
2. Secretary’s Report: Vote on meeting minutes, December 18, 2019. Motion to approve by Rys, second by Perez. Motion passes.
3. Treasurer’s Report: Review and vote on December report. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Perez. Motion passes. Table December manifest until Feb. meeting as the manifest was not available in time for the meeting.
4. Principal’s Report
· Fiscal monitoring visit was on Dec. 27, 2019 with Tim Carney from the NH Department of Education. He had requested to review specific fiscal policies and also supporting documentation for two of the Title grants received by Strong Foundations during the past 18 months. The policies met the criteria required by the Department of Education. The documentation for the Title grants was provided as well. He will share his interim and final reports with McClure and Condodemetraky soon.
· Facility: The internet network went down last week and is in the process of being rebuilt. Our new IT administrator has been able to build it, saving thousands of dollars. The cost of equipment and labor can be covered with funds from a REAP grant that McClure earmarked for technology. 
· Technology: REAP funds will also be used to update the classroom iPads and purchase more Chromebooks. The IT administrator has recommended some refurbished Lenovo Chromebooks that will be even less than the Chromebooks purchased from CTL during the summer of 2019.
· Calendar: The next school year’s calendar has been drafted and is being reviewed by teachers. The Board will review it at the Feb. meeting.
5. Old Business
· Budget: To be drafted and presented to the Board at the Feb. by meeting
· Decals: Hope that they will be delivered before the Feb. meeting. The intent is to give them away in orientation packets. Other means of distribution to be decided.
6. New business

· Policies: To be tabled until Feb. meeting so the Board can review them further.
· Bri Rys presented the board with a grant for the school from NHHEAF to be used for the fulfillment of our mission. The Board expressed its gratitude. McClure to send thank you note to the NHHEAF Network Cares Charitable Committee.
· Jocelyn Perez asked how we publicize gifts like this and offered suggestions based on her previous experience raising funds for the Big Brothers Big Sisters. When they received funds, she wrote PSA’s, wrote hand-written thank you notes, recognized donors on the website, and included mention of the donors in their newsletter. Higher-level donors were presented with awards. Recognition makes a big difference to donors. Share with donors personal stories related to how the donation was used. Invite donors/potential donors to an open house event to see what their money is going towards. Event should be a one-hour event with light refreshments. We could invite board members and their children to the new family open house. Key components to have are stories, people, and vision. Name the event something catchy. Have something there that can communicate the needs of the organization. Have a graduate come to tell a story as well as children of different ages.
· For the next board meeting, Jocelyn Perez will organize a discussion about fundraising.
7. Public comment: None
8. Other business: None
9. Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.
Date of next meetings: Feb. 19, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH
***
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